
January 17, 2018 

Dear Parent/Guardian, 

Catholic Schools Week begins on Sunday, January 28th   This is an important week 

when we celebrate the unique opportunities of choosing Catholic education for your 

child. Sunday will be filled with ways to celebrate our faith, family, and academics.  

 We will celebrate our faith with a 10:00 Family Mass. 

 We will celebrate our families with a Pancake breakfast hosted by the Family 

School Association.  

 We will celebrate our academics with an Open House from 11:00 a.m.–1:00 p.m. 

Activities will be held in each of our classrooms. 

 Registration kicks off for the 2018-2019 school year.  

o Two families will be chosen to receive free registration when you register 

on this day. A raffle will be held and the two winners will be chosen at the 

end of the day. 

o Each child who registers on Sunday will receive a special gift 

Remember to assure a seat for your child next year and register early. Take advantage 

of the Registration Raffle on Jan. 28th for a chance to win free registration fees. Families 

who register on Jan. 28th will receive a 50% discount on the registration fees. If you 

know any families who are looking for a quality, caring Catholic school for their child 

invite them to all of our activities on Sun. Jan. 28th and please share their contact 

information with me so that I am able to extend the invitation as well. Thank you for your 

assistance in growing St. Hilary School. 

Your registration packet for the 2018-2019 school year will be sent home on next 

Wednesday. These forms will be sent home early so that you are able to fill them out 

and speed up the registration process for you on Sun. Jan. 28th.  

 Friday, January 19th marks the half way point of the 2nd trimester. Please be vigilant 

with your financial obligations.  



Parent-teacher-student conferences are scheduled for Friday, January 26th. A 

conference request form is included in today’s envelope. These conferences are not 

mandatory for every child. They are based on teacher and/or parent requests. Please 

return the conference form to school by Wednesday, January 17th. You will receive 

notification if a teacher has requested to see you regarding your child’s progress on 

Wednesday, January 10th. If you do not receive notification of a requested conference 

and you do not wish to schedule a conference no further letter will be sent home to you. 

Confirmation of schedule times will be sent home on Friday, January 19th. If you have 

any questions on this process please do not hesitate to contact me either by email or 

phone. 

**IMPORTANT CALENDAR CHANGE** 

School will be in session on Friday February 2nd and there will be NO school on Friday, 

February 9th. The faculty and I have been given an opportunity for a wonderful 

professional development day through Catapult Learning Services that we cannot pass 

up. I apologize for any inconvenience and appreciate your understanding.  

Invest in Kids Act Update: 

This is such an important opportunity for many of our families.  Please have your 2016 

tax return, proof of residence, and your child’s birth certificate ready to be uploaded to 

the application. You must complete the entire application with the uploads at one time, 

you may not save and return. Remember these scholarships will go quickly – first come, 

first serve. All applications will be time stamped at the time of submission. You may be 

asked for a code for your local public school, anyone who resides in Chicago would be 

in the Chicago Public School district, their code number is #299.  

Keep an eye on the following websites for current up-to-date information: 

 The Illinois Invest in Kids Act:  http://tax.illinois.gov/InvestInKids/ 

Empower Illinois SGO- application opens Jan. 31st **new date** at 12 pm   

https://empowerillinois.org/ 

Big Shoulders Fund SGO – application opens Jan. 22nd at 8:00 am 

https://www.bigshouldersfundsgo.org/ 

Notre Dame College Prep is hosting an evening where you will be able to scan and 

download your documents on a thumb drive, which they will provide for you. This event 

will take place on Thursday, January 25th from 6:00 – 8:00 pm. The address is 7655 

Dempster St, Niles, IL 60714. 

 

http://tax.illinois.gov/InvestInKids/
https://empowerillinois.org/
https://www.bigshouldersfundsgo.org/


Catholic Education: 
 
Catholic Schools Week is a time when we celebrate and focus on the value that 

Catholic education provides to our young people and its contributions to our church, our 

communities, and our nation. I personally understand the sacrifices that each of you 

make while providing your child with a quality Catholic education and I appreciate that 

you make this a priority. I wanted to share some information with you. Students who 

receive a Catholic education: 

 Catholic high schools have a 99.3% graduation rate 

 Average student teacher ration is 13:1 

 Have higher attendance rates 

 Have lower dropout rates 

 Have a higher retention rate in college 

 Participate in and attend church more often 

 Participate more in community service 
 

Educating your child until 8th grade is not our ultimate goal; it is to prepare your child to 

be successful in high school, college, and beyond in all aspects of their lives. Parents of 

children in junior high, please be aware of the fact that Catholic high schools are able to 

provide more financial assistance than an elementary school can. I hope that you are 

able to take some time to look into this option for your child so that they may continue to 

receive a Catholic education in their high school years. Please know that if you have 

any questions I am always here to help in any way I can. 

Reminders: 
 
Thursday we will have our yearbook pictures taken. All athletes should bring their 
uniform jersey only. They will have the opportunity to change for the picture.  
 
Friday our 8th graders will have their graduation pictures taken. 
 

After School: 

Super Soccer Stars has a special offer just for you. You can save $30.00 when you 

enroll in the winter and spring sessions. Enrollment for the winter session is now open. 

See the flyer in today’s envelope. The username is HLR and the password is sthsoccer. 

Mrs. Donovan STILL Needs Help: 

Are you or someone you know looking for a few hours of time to spend with amazing 

children? I am in need of a part-time extended care supervisor. The schedule would 

include every Wednesday from 2:00 – 6:00 pm, any 11:30 dismissal days and 



occasional emergency sub days. The extended care program is only in session when 

school is in session. This is a paid position. If you are interested please contact me 

ASAP. Thank you, in advance, for your consideration.  

Reminders: 

As winter is now upon us please remember to dress your child appropriately. As stated 

in our handbook we will have indoor recess if the temperature is 25 degrees or below 

real or with wind chill. Please make sure that your child has a warm coat, hat and gloves 

so that they are safe in these temperatures. If your child wears boots to school, please 

make sure to send a pair of shoes for them to change into when they arrive. This is 

especially true of those who are on patrol. I appreciate your cooperation and 

understanding in this matter. 

Service hours available: 

The Family & School Association will be hosting a Pancake Breakfast to kick off 

Catholic Schools Week on Sunday, January 28th. This is an excellent opportunity to 

earn your family service hours and enjoy a delicious breakfast.  See the flyer in today’s 

envelope. 

Emergency Closing Information 

Our School Messenger system will notify you either by phone or email in the event of 

our school closing due to weather. In addition, emergency closing information will be 

announced on WBBM Radio Newsradio 780 and WGN Radio 720. The television 

stations to watch are CBS Channel 2 Chicago, Channel 5, ABC Channel 7 Chicago, 

WGN Morning News, Fox 32 and CLTV News. On-line you may access information at 

www.EmergencyClosings.com. Our website www.sthilarychicago.org will also have 

closing information. We will close if the Archdiocese is closed as a system, an extremely 

rare event. You should choose, based on your own judgment and situation, 

whether or not to keep your child(ren) home. 

Contents of this Wednesday’s envelope: 

 Tax Credit Scholarships Important information 

 Yearbook picture day flyer 

 Calendar change 

 Men’s Club flyers 

 Family & School Association flyers 

 Student Council forms 

 New – Spanish mass at St. Hilary Church information 

 Alumni Quiz Night flyer 

http://www.emergencyclosings.com/
http://www.sthilarychicago.org/


Mark your calendars: 

 Thurs. Jan. 18 – Yearbook pictures 

 Fri. Jan. 19 – 8th grade Graduation pictures 

 Fri. Jan. 19 – halfway point of 2nd trimester 

 Wed. Jan. 24 – exclusion day for any past due financial obligations 

 Thurs. Jan. 25 – FSA hosts St. Hilary Night at Panera 

 Thurs. Jan. 25 – progress reports go home 

 Fri. Jan. 26 – 11:30 dismissal  

 Fri. Jan. 26 – Requested Parent Teacher Student Conferences 
 
Please check out the Peek at the Week for a look at the week ahead. 

As always, if you have any questions please feel free to contact me at school 773-561-

5885 or by email donovan@sthilarychicago.org.  

 

Gratefully, 

Mrs. Kathie Donovan 
Mrs. Kathie Donovan, Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:donovan@sthilarychicago.org


A Peek at the Week 
 

WEEK OF January 22 - 26 
St. Hilary…where faith, family, and academics thrive! 

THURSDAY:   January 25
th

 
Altar Servers: Nathan, Crystal 

 Cardinal Choir 3:00 – 4:00 pm in church 

 Concert band 7:00 – 7:45 am in Room 109 

 FSA hosts St. Hilary night at Panera 

 Progress reports go home 

FRIDAY:   January 26
th

 
Altar Servers: Lina, Sophie F. 

 11:30 dismissal 

 Parent-Teacher-Student requested conferences 1 – 3 and 4:00 – 6:30 p.m  

SATURDAY:   January 26
th     

 
Altar Servers: 8:30 a.m. Luke, Toni 

                         5:00 p.m. Anthony C., Zachary and Marina 

SUNDAY:   January 27
th

   
 

 Altar Servers: 8 am  Anthony O., Alessandra, Phuc                    

                          10 am Sophia C., Isabella A., Tyler 

                          12 pm Camille, Abigail, Ariam 

Sunday, January 28th
   
Kick-off for Catholic Schools Week 
 Registration Sunday – registration raffle 

 Family Mass – 10:00 a.m. 

 The Family School Association will host a Pancake Breakfast 

9:00 a.m. – 12 noon 

 Open House 11:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. 
 

MONDAY:   January 22
nd

  
Altar Servers: Claire, Sidonie 

 Religious education classes  

 Yoga class 

 Concert band 3:00 – 4:00 pm in Room 109 

TUESDAY:    January 23
rd

  
Altar Servers:  Nora, Aelaika   

 Student Council meeting – officers & representatives 

 CODAs 7:10 – 7:45 am in Room 109 

 Battle of the Books 3
rd

 – 5
th

 grade 3:00 – 3:45 pm 

WEDNESDAY:   January 24
th

 
Altar Servers: Joy Marie, Rianne 

 8:30 all school liturgy  

 2:00 dismissal  



Catholic Schools Week 
Sunday, January 28 - Friday, February 2 

 

 

Dear Parents, 

Our annual open house and registration day will  take place on Sunday, January 

28, along with a Family Mass and pancake breakfast!  We would love for our 

new visitors to find out why YOU value Saint Hilary School and choose to send 

your children here.  On the back, please take a moment to  write a few 

sentences stating what you love about Saint Hilary School.  Statements will be 

posted around the school and may even be printed in the church bulletin or put 

on the school website.  We are also looking for a few brave families (including 

children) to read their statements at the Family Mass, explaining the benefits of 

Saint Hilary School.  If you are willing to do this, please indicate so by checking 

the box at the bottom of the page.  Participants will be accepted on a first 

come, first serve basis and you will be contacted as soon as possible if you are 

needed to do this.  Thank you very much for sending your children to Saint 

Hilary School and for your time and consideration with this “assignment”. 

Please return this form to your child’s teacher no later than Monday, January 

22.  Thank you!  

 

Sincerely,  

The Catholic Schools Week Committee  

 



 

 

Name: _________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Please list each child’s name and grade: ______________________________________________ 

 

_______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

What do you love about Saint Hilary School?  How do your children benefit from attending Saint 

Hilary? 

 

__________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

__________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

__________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

__________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

__________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

__________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

__________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

__________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

    My family is willing to participate in the Family Mass on Sunday, January 28th at 10:00 by 

reading these statements aloud to the congregation.  I understand that we will need to arrive at 9:30 

for the practice.  

 

Contact Information Phone Number: _______________________________________________ 

 

Email Address: ________________________________________________  



ATTENTION: 
CALENDAR  

CHANGE 
 

School will be in session 
on Friday, February 2nd 

 

School will NOT be in session 
on Friday, February 9th.  

 
The teachers and I have 

been given a professional 
development opportunity that is 
FREE and we cannot pass it up. 

 
 
 

I apologize for any inconvenience. 
Thank you for understanding. 

 
Mrs. Kathie Donovan 



Big Shoulders Fund Tax Credit 
Scholarship Application Guide 

 

This guide is to assist you in completing the Big 
Shoulders Fund Tax Credit Scholarship 

application. Please note the following… 
 

x This is a SAMPLE of the Big Shoulders Fund 
application. The application will go live January 22nd 

at 8am. Application can be found at 
www.bigshouldersfundsgo.org/apply.  

x This application is 4 pages long. You will need to 
complete all the required fields to submit the 
application. The 5th page is a confirmation of 

completion.  

x You will submit ONE application per household. Page 
3 will provide the option to add additional children 

to the application.  

x Please have all documents readily available when 
completing the application on the 22nd as you cannot 

save and return to it. 

x Please visit www.bigshouldersfundsgo.org or email 
sgoapp@bigshouldersfund.org with questions 

 

 

 

http://www.bigshouldersfundsgo.org/apply
http://www.bigshouldersfundsgo.org/
mailto:sgoapp@bigshouldersfund.org


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

The following is a sample of the Big Shoulders Fund Tax Credit 

Scholarship Application. The application will go live January 22nd at 8am. 

Please visit www.bigshouldersfundsgo.org or email 

sgoapp@bigshouldersfund.org with questions 

Note: Application is subject to change 

Select yes or no. If selecting “no”, end here.  Do not 

proceed with submitting an application.  

Click Next Page 

http://www.bigshouldersfundsgo.org/
mailto:sgoapp@bigshouldersfund.org


 

Enter First Name Enter Last Name 

Enter Phone Number Enter Email Address 

Enter Home Address 

Enter City 

Select Illinois 

Enter zip code 

Select number in household 

Select County you reside 
in  

Select school district you currently reside in  

Please list all children you will be applying for. You will have opportunity 
to add information on next page. (example; #1. Jane Smith 2. Joey Smith)  

Click Next Page 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Select County of school you are applying to 

Select School you are applying to 

Select yes or no 

Select yes or no 

Enter child first name 

Enter child last name 

Select child birthdate 

Select child gender 

Select grade for 2018/2019 school year 

Select race/ethnicity 

Select yes or no 

Select yes or no 

Select yes or no 

Select yes or no 

Click Add Siblings 
information to add 
each additional child 
you are applying for. 
You will fill out the 
same information as 
above for each child.  

Select Next Page 



 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Enter number. DO NOT include $ sign, commas, or decimals.  

Please refer to 
application documents 
guide for instruction to 

upload photos/files into 
document 

NOTE: ONE 
photo/document for 

each of the TWO 
required uploads. 

If you have to explain 
any documents please 

use this text box. This is 
not required.  

Enter parent first and last name 

Click submit and WAIT for confirmation page. May take a few 
minutes to load. Please be patient.  



 

 This is a sample of the confirmation page  





03
06
09
13 































 

 

 

 

Tomorrow is Yearbook picture day! 

Pictures will be taken of the students who 

participate in school activities such as art studio, 

altar server, sports teams etc. If your child plays a 

sport they may wear their jersey over their uniform 

for the picture only. Golf club members may wear 

their golf shirts to school. 

*Band and choir will have their pictures taken 

on a different day. 

 

 



Celebrate Catholic Schools Week and support our fantastic school!

Pancake Breakfast
8 am to noon, Sunday, January 28

St. Hilary School Cafeteria
All-you-can-eat hot breakfast 

$8 for adults
$5 for children 3-13

Free for children under 2

Service Hours Available

Volunteer online at our SignUp page 
http://signup.com/go/vckaRtV 
or contact Maria Hench at
mariahench@gmail.com or 773-620-0642



HELP SUPPORT

Bring this flyer or show an electronic version to the cashier
when you place your order and we'll donate a portion of the

proceeds from your purchase.*

*Gift card purchases and catering orders are excluded and will not count toward the event.
Rapid Pick-Up and Delivery only where available.

©2017 Panera Bread. All Rights Reserved.

ST. HILARY
SCHOOL

WHERE 6059 North Lincoln Avenue, Chicago, IL 60659

WHEN Thu, Jan, 25th FROM 4:00pm - 8:00pm

Ordering Online for Rapid Pick-Up or Delivery?*

Enter "FUND" as your Promo Code to have a portion of your proceeds donated to
your organization.

Learn more at PaneraBread.com/fundraiser



Daddy - Daughter Dance

FRIDAY, FEB. 9
6 - 9 P.M. | SCHOOL GYM

$20 PER COUPLE; $5 FOR EACH ADDITIONAL GIRL

INCLUDES:
Pizza, Wings, Desserts & Beverages

Crafts and Activities
Great Music & Dancing

Photobooth/Selfie Station

FATHERS, GRANDFATHERS, GODFATHERS
 AND UNCLES ARE WELCOME

RSVP by February 7 to help us plan



Reserve your spot online at http://signup.com/go/TxeuBxQ
or let us know your availability

Name: _________________________________________________________________________________

Phone or email: ______________________________________________________________________

I can (please check all that apply)

		  _______  set up (3-5:30 p.m.) 

		  _______  help during the party (6-9 p.m.) 

		  _______  clean up (9-10 p.m.)

Dance RSVP/Volunteer Form
please return by Wednesday, Feb. 7

We are attending the Daddy-Daughter Dance on Feb. 9

Family name: ____________________________________________________

Names of guests: _______________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________

______________________________________________________________________

Amount enclosed: ______________________________________________
($20/couple; $5/additional girl. Make checks payable to ST. HILARY FSA)

I can volunteer for the Daddy-Daughter Dance

If you are fulfilling volunteer hours, please bring your service hours card to get credit



Men’s Club 
Candlelight Bowling 

 
Saturday, January 27th 

6:30 – 9:00 p.m. 
 

Immaculate Conception Parish Hall 
7211 W. Talcott - Chicago 

 
$50.00 / couple (21 and over) 

Includes bowling, dinner and drinks 
 

Limited shoes available;  
bring your own soft-soled shoes if possible 

 
 
 

RSVP/Contact Daryl McNabb 
773-633-0980 

damcnabb@sbcglobal.net 



 

 

St. Hilary Men’s Club 

Lenten Fish Fry 

 
 

 

Friday, February 16thth 

St. Hilary School Cafeteria 

6:00 – 8:00 pm 

 

Fried fish, mac and cheese, French fries, cole slaw and dessert 
Cash Bar 

 

Adults:  $10 

Children ages 4-12:  $7 

Under 4:  Free 





 



 

Saturday, February 10, 2018 
St. Hilary School Vacala Auditorium 

5615 North California Avenue 
Chicago, Illinois 

 
WIN MONEY**TEST YOUR KNOWLEDGE**HAVE FUN 

 
Doors open at 6:30 PM  

Trivia questions begin promptly at 7:00 PM  
 

$20 PER PERSON or $200 PER TABLE (Tables of 10) 
Register with a table or join a team that night 

Bring in your own food and drink  
Alcohol permitted 

21 + age event 
 

All money raised goes to St. Hilary School!  

10 Categories 
10 Questions per Category 

Winning Table $500 
Best Theme Table $100 

 
A Community Event Hosted by St. Hilary Alumni Association 

Registration form on the back of this flyer 



CONTACT PERSON FOR TEAM:  
 

NAME  __________________________________________________ 
      
 ADDRESS        ____________________________________________ 
 
 CITY/STATE/ZIP___________________________________________ 
 
 PHONE  ____________________________________________ 
 
TEAM MEMBERS IF KNOWN:   
 
NAMES ____________________________________________ 
      
 ____________________________________________ 
      
 ____________________________________________ 
      
 ____________________________________________ 
      
 ____________________________________________ 
      
 ____________________________________________ 
      
 ____________________________________________ 
      
 ____________________________________________ 
      
 ____________________________________________ 
      
 ____________________________________________ 
 
 
I AM COMING AS A SINGLE PERSON, PLEASE ADD ME TO A TEAM 
 
  NAME  ____________________________________________ 
   

ADDRESS ____________________________________________ 
  
  CITY/STATE/ZIP___________________________________________ 
 
  PHONE  ____________________________________________ 
 
 
AMOUNT ENCLOSED $__________________________ 
 
 
 
PLEASE MAKE CHECK/S PAYABLE TO ST. HILARY SCHOOL 
 



Spanish Mass at St. Hilary Church 

You are invited!! 

Together with Fr. Aloy Funtila, the St. Hilary Church is happy to invite all Spanish-

speaking brothers, sisters and families to join us, 

What:   1st Monthly Spanish Mass 

Where:   St. Hilary Church 
     At the corner of California & Bryn Mawr Ave. 
  Chicago, IL  60659 
 
When:  Sunday, January 21st, 2018 

  1:30 P.M. 

In these times, the modern shepherds are those of us who seek our Savior Jesus Christ 

in the sacred grounds of our church.  As He is ever close to the heart of the Holy 

Mother Mary, we hope to bring us all together to share the liturgy of our faith. 

Thank you! 

 

Misa en Espanol de Iglesia de St. Hilary  

 Todos  Ustedes Estan Invitados!! 

Junto con Padre Aloy Funtila, Iglesia de St. Hilary se complace en invitar a todos los 
hermanos, hermanas y familias de habla Espanol a unirse a nosotros, 
 

Que:  Primera Misa Mensual en Espanol 

Donde: Iglesia de San Hilario 

California esquina Bryn Mawr Ave. 

Chicago, IL  60659 

Cuando: Domingo, 21 de Enero de 2018 

  1:30 P.M. 

En estos tiempos, os pastores modernos somos aquellos de nosotros que buscamos a 
nuestro Salvador Jesucristo en los terrenos sagrados de nuestra iglesia. Como Él está 
siempre cerca del corazón de la Santa Madre María, esperamos reunirnos a todos para 
compartir la liturgia de nuestra fe. 
 

             Gracias! 


